



FIFTH LEVEL FINAL EXAM

NAME: _____

SIGNATURE: _____

CLASS: _____

DATE: _____

LISTENING SECTION (0,5 points)

A. Listen and choose the best answer for each question.

1. Where was the announcement made about the host nation for the 2012 Olympics?

- a. Paris
- b. Singapore
- c. London

2. Which cities were in the race?

- a. London, Paris, Madrid, New York, Moscow
- b. London, Paris, Munich, New York, Moscow
- c. London, Paris, Madrid, Singapore, Moscow

3. What were the new Estonian President's election promises?

- a. Investment in Estonian industry.
- b. Privatised Estonian industry and schools.
- c. Spend more money on hospitals.

4. What share of the vote did he win?

- a. 62%
- b. 82%
- c. 72%

5. What wind speeds did the hurricanes produce?

- a. 180 kilometers per hour
- b. 180 miles per hour
- c. 80 miles per hour

6. When did the government issue an evacuation order?

- a. It hasn't yet.
- b. Many days ago.
- c. Very recently.

7. How old is Manchester United's new player?

- a. 17
- b. 18
- c. 19

8. Which team did he use to play for?
- Flamengo
 - Sao Paolo
 - Santos
9. What will he miss about Brazil?
- Sun and food.
 - Food and beaches.
 - Sun and beaches.
10. How long has Chi Chi lived in captivity?
- A couple of years.
 - Nearly ten years.
 - More than ten years.

READING SECTION (0,5 points)

A. Read the text and choose the correct answer.

Siberia's medical train

The famous Trans-Siberian railway line goes from Moscow to Vladivostok, but there's another railway line about 650 kilometres north of the Trans-Siberian. This is the Baikal-Amur Mainline (BAM). A special train, the Matvei Mudrov medical train, travels along its 4,000 kilometres. There are usually between twelve and fifteen doctors on the train. The train stops for a day at places along the BAM. The people who live in small towns and villages come to the train for medical attention. There are no doctors or hospitals in their towns or villages. For these patients, their health centre is on the train.

The Matvei Mudrov was named after a Russian doctor in the nineteenth century. Nowadays, the Matvei Mudrov visits each town or village on the BAM twice a year. In the village of Khani (population 742), the patients include a man with two broken ankles and a teenage girl. She had appendicitis a month ago and she was lucky to travel to a town three hours away for an operation. The Matvei Mudrov doesn't have any equipment to do operations. The doctors can diagnose their patients' medical problems and recommend treatment and medicines. The train has a laboratory for blood and urine tests and a number of medical testing machines. The patients like the doctors on the train. They say they are honest and good at their jobs.

Next stop is a town called Berkakit. About 4,000 people live here. There is a queue to see the doctors. Mikhail Zdanovich is waiting for his turn. He's 61 years old and he came to Berkakit in 1976. At the time, only about a hundred young people lived in Berkakit. It was a new town. Zdanovich met a woman who worked at the town bakery. They married and stayed in the town. When Zdanovich walks into the doctor's office she says 'Oh, Mikhail, I recognised your voice.' He has a problem in his shoulder. The doctor writes a letter to say that he can't work, he must have an operation. He leaves, happy, and then he returns a few minutes later. He brings freshly cooked pies and some goat's milk.

For the people who live in this remote part of Russia, the Matvei Mudrov is more than a medical train. It's a social connection to the community of their country.

Glossary

diagnose (v) to say what is wrong with someone who is ill

appendicitis (n) an illness where a small part inside your body, under your stomach, becomes bigger than usual and painful

queue (n) a line of people who are waiting for something

1. What is the BAM?

- a. a part of the Trans-Siberian railway
- b. a railway line that crosses part of Russia
- c. a train for doctors to travel on

2. What main service does the Matvei Mudrov train offer?

- a. diagnosing people's health problems
- b. doing operations in emergencies
- c. visiting the doctors in small towns

3. Where does the Matvei Mudrov train stop?

- a. in the towns that have health centres
- b. in the villages and towns along the BAM railway line
- c. in villages with under 1,000 people

4. According to the article ...

- a. the BAM is 650 kilometres long.
- b. the BAM is 4,000 kilometres long.
- c. the BAM has only one train service.

5. What happens when the Matvei Mudrov train stops in a village?

- a. People come to the train to see the doctors.
- b. The doctors people visit people at home.
- c. The doctors visit the local health centre.

6. According to the article ...

- a. Matvei Mudrov was the name of a doctor.
- b. the BAM was built as a medical railway.
- c. the train was the idea of a Russian doctor.

7. In Khani ...

- a. a girl needs an operation.
- b. one patient has broken bones.
- c. there are two patients.

8. What's the patients' opinion of the train's doctors?

- a. bad
- b. not bad or good
- c. good

9. In Berkakit ...

- a. the doctor sees a patient she knows.
- b. the doctor treats a man's shoulder.
- c. the doctor visits the town bakery.

10. Mikhail Zdanovich ...

- a. can go back to work after seeing the doctor.
- b. isn't satisfied with the doctor's opinion.
- c. offers food to the doctor after the visit.

USE OF LANGUAGE (0,5 points)

GRAMMAR

A. Match the sentence halves. Write the letter on the line.

1. I was going to sell my car	a. but then I saw the price of it!!	
-------------------------------	-------------------------------------	--

2. I was going to send you a text yesterday evening	b. but I lost my bank card.	
3. I was going to withdraw some money	c. but no-one wanted to buy it.	
4. I was going to buy a new hi-tech watch	d. but then I fell asleep on the sofa.	
5. I was going to watch the late movie last night	e. but I didn't have an internet connection	

B. Complete the sentences with the passive form of the verbs in parentheses ().

6. Our new furniture _____ last Monday. (deliver)
7. This house _____ to be the oldest in this town. (know)
8. This steak _____ with a chimichurri sauce. (serve)
9. The flower _____ its name by a French botanist. (give)
10. All matches _____ when it started to rain. (stop)

C. Complete the sentences with the modal verbs below.

can't (x2)	couldn't	might	must
------------	----------	-------	------

11. Sorry, I _____ help you at the moment. I'm really busy.
12. Danni _____ come to the cinema last night because she was feeling ill.
13. The secret _____ disappear forever, if something happens to Mrs. Grant.
14. There _____ be something sinister here. I've got goosebumps.
15. The English class _____ be at 2pm. My timetable says 2.30.

VOCABULARY:

C. Complete the conversations with the words in the box. There is one extra word you do not need to use.

take care of	pass on	join	donate	get
	involved with		help out	

16. A: I was wondering if you'd like to give some money to our organization?
B: Sure, I'd be happy to _____.
17. A: Who watches your children when you're at work?
B: My parents _____ them.
18. A: Let me carry those boxes for you.
B: it's very kind of you to _____. Thank you.

19. A: These are the websites that will answer everyone's questions.

B: OK, thanks. I'll _____ the information.

20. A: Why did you start to volunteer at the after-school center?

B: I wanted to _____ a group that helps children.

WRITING SECTION (0,5 POINTS)

A. Write a comment about one of the topics in the box. Use the expressions: because of and so.

Words: 120-140

1. Your opinion about buying local brands
2. A brand you would like to buy

This image shows a single sheet of white paper with horizontal blue or grey ruling lines. The lines are evenly spaced and run across the width of the page. There are approximately 20 lines visible. The paper has a slightly aged or off-white appearance. The edges of the paper are visible, showing it's a full sheet. There is no handwriting or other markings on the paper.